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Illawarra Shoalhaven Local Health District 

Ref: DT24/24479 
14 March 2024 

Mr Gerard Hayes 
Secretary 
Health Services Union 
Via email: secretary@hsu.asn.au  
  

Re: Final restructure – Directorates under Integrated Community Services and Mental Health 

Dear Mr Hayes, 

I refer to the letter dated 12 February 2024 advising of proposed changes to the structure of the 
Illawarra Shoalhaven Local Health District (ISLHD) Integrated Community Services and Mental 
Health (ICMHS) Directorate, which has the potential to affect your members. 

In the above correspondence, you were provided with the proposed changes to Ambulatory and 
Primary Health Care, and the Public Health Unit. These structures have been discussed at length 
with the relevant staff. 

The extended consultation period closed on 3 March 2024, with feedback from affected staff 
having been collated, reviewed, and considered, in accordance with the consultative provisions 
within the relevant awards and NSW Health Restructuring Policy and Procedures. 

Please find attached the finalised restructure document approved by the Chief Executive for your 
information. 

Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me on Julie.carter@health.nsw.gov.au 
or 02 0411 127 442. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Julie Carter  
Executive Director Integrated Community Services and Mental Health  
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